
 

Dear Parents, 
 

Welcome to our May Newsletter.  
 

Class photos 
The school photographer will be in to take the Class photographs on Monday 19 June. All 
children should be in summer uniform by this time please. Year 5 girls will wear their skirts and 
blouses as not everyone purchases a summer dress. We would be very grateful if parents ensure 
that their son’s polo shirt has a top button, which will be done up for the photo. 

 

The Lion King 
On Wednesday 17 May, the children in Year 6 went to see the Lion King in London. They had 
amazing seats and had a wonderful time. I would like to thank the PTA for funding this fantastic 
experience for our children once again.  

 
Class Assemblies 

Our last class assembly will be on Wednesday 21 June, led by Year 5. Parents and grandparents 
of Year 5 children are very welcome to come along.  
Year 6 will have their leavers’ Assembly on Tuesday 18 July at 9.15am. All Year 6 parents are 
very welcome to join us for this special occasion.  

 

Vouchers  
Thank you so much for sending in all your Sainsbury’s and Woodcote vouchers.  
 
PTA 
Future events:  

 Summer Fair – Saturday 1 July – 12.00 – 3.00pm 

 Summer Discos – Friday 7 July 

 Shopping Night – Thursday 9 November 

 Ball in the Fall – Saturday 11 November 

 Christmas Fair  – Saturday 25 November – 12.00 – 3.00pm 
 

PTA Summer Fair – Saturday 1 July – 12.00noon – 3.00pm  
On Friday 30 June, children can come in ‘Mufti’ colours: red, green or yellow. We ask that 
Year 1 to Year 6 children donate a bottle for the Bottle Stall (only drinkable donations please) 
and Nursery and Reception children a cake/small cakes for the cake stall. The children will 
need to bring their bottle straight to their classroom at the beginning of the day. There will be 
a table in the Nursery for any cake donations and Reception children should bring their cakes 
straight to their classroom. Many thanks for your anticipated support. 

 
Please put this date in your diary to come along for a fun afternoon and support the PTA. The class PTA reps 
will shortly be asking for your help on the stalls.  
 
Several events will take place during the fair at the following times: 
12.30 – 12.45 - Country Dancing 
12.45 - 1.00 – All Saints School of Rock 
1.00 – 1.15 – Dance Club 
1.30 – 1.45 – Songbirds/Junior Choir 
2.00 – 2.15 – Gymnastics 
2.25 – Year 6 Tug of War  
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Everyone should have received an envelope containing two books of Grand draw tickets. Please return the 
counter foils & money by Thursday 29 June. If you require more books of tickets then please contact 
maxine.dagnall@gmail.com  

 
End of the Day 
Polite request - please leave the school grounds promptly at the end of the day so that Mr Mendat can lock 
the gates and secure the site while clubs are taking place. Thank you to parents who are already doing 
this. 

 

Sports Day Thursday 29 June 
EYFS Sports Day will be held on the school site from 9.15am. Key Stage 1 Sports will start at 
10.30am and Junior Sports will be held during the afternoon from 1.30pm. The KS1 and KS2 
sports will be held at Mill Lane (weather permitting) and parent supporters will be most 
welcome at all events. Please be aware that the site at Mill Lane has become open parkland 
and there is no fencing. All pre-school children will need to be closely supervised by their 
parents.  

 

Sports Newsletter  
I hope you have seen the May Sports Newsletter which came out recently. The children continue 
to triumph winning the small schools’ trophy at the District Sports this week. The girls teams 
and boys teams also both each came second in the competition overall. We have some very able 
athletes in all year groups from Years 3 - 6. 

 
Forthcoming Event – NSPCC Safety Workshop – Tuesday 27 June  

Miss Parsk has organised for the NSPCC to come into school to share information with the 
children about keeping themselves safe. There will be two assemblies, one for Reception – 
Year 2 and the other for Years 3 – 6. These will then be followed by workshops for Year 5 
and 6. 

 
In the new school year, we will be organising a workshop for parents about online safety. 
Please look out for information about this early in the autumn. 
 

Sponsored Swimming – Year 3 and 4 
Thank you to all parents who have already paid their sponsored swimming money.  There is still 
some to come in and I would be very grateful if you could make these payments via ParentPay.  
Once sponsorship money has been paid, please ensure your sponsorship form is returned to the 
office.   
 
Stars of the Week 

Stars of the Week Children can be chosen to be stars for a variety of reasons, such as: 
demonstrating one of our values; friendship, respect, trust, courage, love, hope, peace, faith, 

forgiveness; achievement or progress in their learning. Our Stars of the Week for May are as follows: 
Sparrows: Sam, Thomas, Gabrielle and Maisy 
Puffins: Whole class for their behaviour on trip, Rebecca, Holly, Aidan, Jessica, Alohan, Bonnie, Joshua 
Chaffinches: Gabby, Henry, Eden, Amber, Abigail, Hannah, Nathanael, Charlie, Rheeya, Serena 
Woodpeckers: Lucie, Aron, Isabelle, Alisha, Adriano, Benjamin, Thomas, Neve and Myels 
Skylarks: Whole class for their behaviour and hard work throughout the KS1 SATS 
Wrens: Leo, Lili and whole class for their behaviour and hard work throughout the KS1 SATS 
Hazel: Issac, Mahima, Lola, Mamdi, Tilly, Donovan, Lilly and James 
Rowan: Ines and Sasia 
Oak: Zephan, Ben, Harrison, Sefan, Hannah, Nathan, Jallina and Eniola 
Willow: The whole class for their excellent behaviour on the class trip. The leader was very complimentary 
Year 5 Lacey, Bremner, Shaun, Malik and Rhys 
Year 6 Whole class for their hard work during the KS2 SATs 
 
Year 6 Residential – Isle of Wight – Monday 20 – Friday 24 June  

Our Year 6 children will go to the Isle of Wight for their residential next week. There are a 
variety of excursions planned and hopefully the weather will be kind to them. I am sure the 
children are looking forward to it. Thank you to Mr Marston, Miss Piggott, Mrs Berry, Mrs Hunt 
and Lily Hart Dyke, who will be going with the class.  

 
Next Year’s Classes  
Please see the information about next years’ classes and staff at the end of this newsletter.   
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Meet our Governors  
My name is Steve Mendat. I am the school premises manager. I have 
been involved with the school since 1988. My daughter Rebecca, 
attended here and I became an active member of the PTA. 
 
In April 2016, I became staff Governor and also a member of the 
School Community Committee. Since joining the Governing Body, I 
have become a link governor for Computing and along with fellow 
governors; Mr. Peter Smith and Mr. Matt Zunde-Baker, we met with 
Mr. Musson, our Computing Subject Leader and discussed how the 
children learn about this area of the curriculum. The children in 
Chaffinch Class with Miss Morgan’s help, demonstrated how they use 
small robots called ‘Beebots’ to create simple coding.  

 
Transfer to Secondary School – September 2018 (current Year 5)  
A meeting has been organised for parents of children in Year 5 regarding the transfer to secondary  
school process on Friday 23 June at 8.45am. It should last approximately 30 minutes and will take place in 
the hall.  
 
Open Afternoon Thursday 13 July - Years 1 – 6 (Reception children’s learning is on Tapestry 
and can be already accessed from home) 
This will take place from 2.30pm. On arrival, please go straight to your child’s class where 
they will be able to share their learning with you. Younger siblings are welcome as long as you 
keep them close to you. 
 
Lunch Boxes 

Parents will be aware that we have several children in school who have a severe allergic 
reaction to nuts. For this reason may I remind parents of children having a packed lunch not to 
include nuts of any kind in their child’s lunch box? This includes pine nuts, e.g. in pesto sauce. 
 

We have also found several chocolate bars in lunch boxes recently. Please could I ask that no chocolate 
or sweets of any kind are included in children’s packed lunches? Chocolate is not used in the 
preparation of any school meals; cocoa is used instead. Thank you for your help with this matter. 
 
After School Clubs 
Please could I ask parents not to wait in the car park for clubs running after school? It is still 
in use by staff and I would hate it if there were an accident, either from a child being hurt or 
a car being damaged accidentally.  
 
Neighbours Complaint 
I am very sad to advise you that I recently had a telephone call from a neighbour who was extremely upset 
after having been spoken to rudely by a parent when she asked if they could move their car.  We work 
extremely hard to maintain a good relationship with our neighbours as this facilitates the activities that we 
run at school.  Please can I remind you to park considerately, not blocking neighbourhood drives or parking 
on the yellow lines.  The good relations we foster benefit all of the children.  The car involved was a silver 
Citroen hatchback, registration number KP11 EWT.   
 
Message from the Office 
Can we please ask that you provide an appointment letter/card when completing the leave of absence form. 
 
Thank you for reading the newsletter. We try to keep you informed. 

 
 
Mrs Emma Hart Dyke – Headteacher 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 



 
Dates for your Diary – Means new date / Means sports date 

 

Summer Term 2017  
(Last Day) – Friday 21 July 2017  
Half Term – Monday 29 May – Friday 2 June 2017 
 

Term Dates for 2017 – 2018 
Autumn Term 2017      Spring Term 2018 
INSET Days – Monday 4 and Tuesday 5 September 2017 INSET Day – Wednesday 3 January 2018 
(First day) – Wednesday 6 September   First Day) – Thursday 4 January 2018 
(Last Day) – Wednesday 20 December 2017  (Last Day) – Thursday 29 March 2018 
Half – Term – Monday 23 – Friday 27 October 2017 Half – Term – Monday 12 – Friday 16 February 2018 
 

Summer Term 2018  
INSET Day – Monday 16 April 2018 
(First Day – Tuesday 17 April 2018 
(Last Day) – Friday 20 July 2018  
Half Term – Monday 28 May – Friday 1 June 2018 

INSET Day – Monday 23 July 2018 

 

 
 
 

Summer Term 2017  

Mon 19 – Fri 23 June Year 6 Isle of Wight Residential  

Monday 19 June Class photos (excluding Year 6) 

Tuesday 20 June Parents to view Living and Growing – 3.30pm 

Wednesday 21 June Year 5 Class Assembly – 9.10am 

Thursday 22 June Cricket Tournament - Sutton Sports Ground, Gander Green Lane 

Friday 23 June Transfer to Secondary School Meeting for Year 5 Parents – 8.45am 

26-30 June Design and Technology Week 

Tuesday 27 June NSPCC Assemblies and workshops for Year 5 and 6 

Tuesday 27 June Year 1 Hearing Screening 

Wednesday 28 June New Reception Parents and children Induction 2.00pm – 3.00pm 

Thursday 29 June Sports Day – see details in letters sent out/on website 

Friday 30 June Mufti for the Bottle/Cake stall at the Summer Fair – wear red, green or 
yellow – details to follow 

Saturday 1 July PTA Summer Fair – 12.00 – 3.00pm 

Tuesday 4 July New Reception Parents and children Induction 9.15am – 10.30am 

Tuesday 4 July Year 4/6 Summer Production – 2.00pm/7.00pm 

Wednesday 5 July Year 6 Secondary School Induction Days (Sutton Schools) 

Thursday 6 July Reception Educational Visit to the Science Museum 

Thursday 6 July Oak Class visit to the London Youth Games – Crystal Palace 

Thursday 6 July New Nursery Parent (Sep 17) Induction Evening – 7.00pm – 8.00pm 

Friday 7 July Year 6 Secondary School Induction Days (Croydon Schools) 

Friday 7 July Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Southwark Cathedral 

Friday 7 July PTA Discos – details to follow 

Monday 10 July Last week for clubs 

Monday 10 July Last swim for Year 3  

Tuesday 11 July Year 5 Living and Growing 

Wednesday 12 July Year 6 Living and Growing 

Wednesday 12 July New Year 1 (Sept 17) Transition Meeting – 7.00pm – 8.00pm 

Thursday 13 July Open Afternoon – 2.30pm 

Thursday 13 July Musician’s Showcase – 6.00pm 

Friday 14 July Annual Reports to parents sent home 

Tuesday 18 July Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly – 9.15am 

Wednesday 19 July Junior Choir to the Royal Festival Hall – Summer Celebration 

Thursday 20 July Orchestra from St. Philomena’s visiting 

Friday 21 July  Last day of term – children break up at 1.30pm 

  

  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Trust in God and give of your best 

 
All Saints Carshalton Church of England Primary School 

 

Rotherfield Road, Carshalton, Surrey SM5 3DW      Tel: 020 8401 0075 
www.allsaintscarshalton.sutton.sch.uk    office@allsaintscarshalton.sutton.sch.uk    

Headteacher:  Mrs E Hart Dyke 
 

The teachers and teaching assistants for September 2017 will be as follows: 

 
Class Teacher Teaching Assistant(s) 

 
Nursery – am – Ducklings 
              – pm – Cygnets 

 
Miss H Davy/Mrs M Bangs 

 
Ms L Baker, Ms C Granville and Mrs B 
Zadorian 

 
Reception - Puffins 
 

 
Miss T Brown  

 
Mrs K Bloor, Mrs L Gillani 

 
Reception - Sparrows  
 

 
Miss K Cummings 

 
Mrs C Hunt, Mrs L Gillani, Mrs E 
Totton, Mrs D Jones 

 
Year 1 – Chaffinches (Sparrows) 
 

 
Miss M Morgan 

 
Mrs M Oyemade, Mrs D Jones 

 
Year 1 – Woodpeckers (Puffins) 
 

 
Miss L Parsk 

 
Mrs V Wilson, Mrs D Wilkinson 
 

 
Year 2 – Skylarks (Woodpeckers) 
 

 
Mrs V Williams 

 
Mrs O Burn 

 
Year 2 – Wrens (Chaffinches) 
 

 
Miss A Blake 

 
Mrs A Nelson 

 
Year 3 – Rowan (Wrens) 
 

 
Miss V Tweedy 

 
Mrs V Furze  
 

 
Year 3 - Hazel (Skylarks) 
 

 
Miss Z Smith 

 
Mrs S Springate  

 
Year 4 – Willow (Rowan) 
 

 
Mrs S Bailey 

 
Mrs V Pitman, Mrs Cain  

 
Year 4 – Oak (Hazel) 
 

 
Mr A Harcourt 

 
Mrs S Ewing 

 
Year 5 – Ash (Willow) 
 

 
Mr A Musson 

 
Mrs J Grace, Mrs D Tarn, Mrs V Furze 
 

 
Year 5 – Beech (Oak) 
 

 
Miss C Glackin 

 
Mrs J Grace, Mrs Mackey 

 
Year 6 
 

 
Miss K Piggott 
 

 
Mrs J Davey, Mrs D Tarn 

 

 
 


